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From the Director 
By R. “Mort” Wasserman, MD, MPH 

(PROS Director) 
Eric Slora, PhD (Director, AAP Division of 

Primary Care Research) 

PROS: Live In Concert 

PROS Chapter Coordinator and Steering 
Committee meetings are held regularly in a 
large cities – in the autumn, wherever the 
AAP National Conference and Exhibition is 
being held and in the spring, in the Chicago 
metropolitan area.  These cities invariably 
feature good live music.  In the evenings 
after PROS meetings, attendees whose 
interest in music exceeds their desire for a 
good night’s sleep venture forth to partake 
of the local scene.  PROS contingents have 
visited blues and jazz clubs and even major 
rock and pop venues.  At the most recent 
PROS meetings in San Francisco, we two 
PROS directors sneaked off to Oakland’s 
Oracle Arena to see a Bruce Springsteen and 
the E Street Band concert (a first 
Springsteen experience for Mort).  Of 
course, Bruce Springsteen may not be your 
musical cup of tea, but you might 
nevertheless grant that there’s something 
special about joining up with ~20,000 highly 
focused enthusiasts, most of whom have 
been part of a decades-old larger 
community.  If live music doesn’t provide 
you this sort of in-person sense of 
community, perhaps you experience it when 
attending a sporting event (or even a 
political rally). 

In many ways, PROS is another community 
of enthusiasts.  Although the nearly 2,000-
strong community of PROS practitioners 
and researchers don’t all have the 
opportunity to meet together and cheer in a 
venue, we are an altruistic group who 
(pardon the pun) "band" together to improve 
the health of children.  Those of you who 
have attended PROS Chapter Coordinator 
meetings have experienced “live” that 
community’s coming together to review and 
approve new studies, hear the very first 
results of current studies, and celebrate 
achievements – often with feelings not that 
different from a concert or sporting event as 
described above.  Those of you who have 
not had the “live” PROS experience may yet 
have felt a sense of the PROS community 
when reading the results of your work in 
Pediatrics or JAMA or seeing a Time 
Magazine cover on girls early puberty and 
thinking: “Hey, our practice/clinic collected 
data for that study!” 

 continued on page 2  
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PUBLICATIONS AND PRESENTATION 

The PROS bibliography again has grown considerably this 
year.  Three articles have been published with five more 
accepted for publication.  For more details, see the PROS 
web page at www.aap.org/pros/biblio.htm. 

To enhance the experience of 
PROS community, we 
remain committed to 
extending opportunities for 
you to become more 
involved by attending PROS 
national or project-specific 
meetings, reviewing or 
coauthoring manuscripts, 
joining the PROS-Net email 
list (email pros@aap.org), or 
suggesting an idea for a 
PROS study following the 
guidelines on the PROS 
website 
(http://www.aap.org/PROS/h
owtosuggest.htm).  Of 
course, the most prevalent 
PROS community 
experience is to help 
generate new knowledge by 
participating in a study.  
PROS is about to recruit 
practices for two innovative 
intervention studies: the first 
an effort to gear your 
practice or clinic towards 
reducing your patients’ 
exposure to second-hand 
tobacco smoke; the second to 
prevent and/or treat obesity 
through a new way of 
counseling patients. 

Unquestionably, the most 
intense way to experience 
the PROS community – the 
zeal with which the study 
investigators present their 

ideas, the enthusiasm with 
which PROS practitioners 
dissect and improve them, or 
the excitement of hearing of 
the brand new knowledge 
generated by practitioners – 
is to attend a semi-annual 
PROS meeting at the AAP 
National Conference and 
Exhibition in autumn or in 
Chicago in the spring.  These 
meetings are open to all 
members of the PROS 
community.  But if that isn’t 
possible, we encourage you 
to experience the community 
in what is ultimately an 
equally meaningful way – 
consider being a part of one 
of these upcoming studies.  
After all, the word 
concert refers not 
only to musical 
performance, but also to a 
“union formed by mutual 
communication.”  PROS is 
“live in concert” when you 
are participating. 

PROJECT UPDATES 

General information 

PROS currently has 719 
practices and 1,764 
practitioners in 61 AAP 
chapters.  The network 
continues to publicize its 

efforts through articles in 
AAP News (including a July 
2007 article describing 
results of the Healthy 
Lifestyles Study pilot, an 
August 2007 article on the 
initial results from the Life 
Around Newborn 
Discharge study, an 
October 2007 update on the 
Secondary Sexual 
Characteristics in Boys 
(SSCIB) study, a November 
2007 article profiling two 
practitioners who are 
particularly active in PROS, 
and an upcoming March 
2008 AAP News feature on 
research networks).  We 
continue to disseminate 

study findings through 
the Academy structure, 
with two Safety Check 

articles and articles from 
the Delphi and Defining 
Patient Visits studies sent to 
chapters, committees, and 
sections over the past 
several months. 

After a dry period, PROS 
has had a number of major 
grant successes over the 
past several months!  Three 
grant submissions have 
been funded:  two 
multiyear, multimillion-
dollar National Institutes of 
Health (NIH) grants (the 
projects on parental 
smoking cessation and 
obesity prevention), and a 
$446,000 grant from Pfizer 
Inc. to fund the remainder 
of the SSCIB study.  We 
have officially launched the 
multiyear-multimillion 
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dollar study on parental 
smoking cessation through 
a study team meeting in 
December.   The network 
remains productive in the 
area of publications and 
presentations.  In terms of 
publications, over the past 
year, eight articles have 
been published and four 
others have been accepted 
for publication.  The 
network has had six 
abstracts accepted for 
presentation at the May 
2008 meetings of the 
Pediatric Academic 
Societies (PAS). 

PROJECTS IN THE 
FIELD 

Data collection 
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The Secondary Sexual 
Characteristics in Boys 
(SSCIB) study continues to 
realize significant progress.  
To date, 601 PROS practices 
have received recruitment 
materials, and 309 
practitioners initially agreed 
to participate.  Of those 309, 
174 practitioners in 109 
practices are actively 
participating.  At this time 66 
practitioners have completed 
data collection.  Overall, data 
have been collected on 2,898 
boys. The PROS team 

continues to collaborate with 
CORNET (the continuity 
clinic research network of 
the Academic Pediatric 
Association) and the 
practice-based research 
network of the National 
Medical Association (NMA) 
– NMAPedsNet.  We 
continue to seek high-
minority-patient practices for 
enrollment in SSCIB! 

The Clinical Effort Against 
Secondhand Smoke 
Exposure (CEASE) pilot 
project has completed data 
collection in nine practices 
located in MA and NY, and 
has begun data 
analysis/dissemination, 
including one successful 
abstract submission to the 
2008 PAS meetings. The 
main study, which is funded 
by the National Cancer 
Institute, Agency for 
Healthcare Research and 
Quality (AHRQ) and the 
National Institute on Drug 
Abuse, was officially 
launched with a December 
study team meeting. 

The Adolescent Smoking 
Cessation in Pediatric 
Practice (Smokebusters) 
project continues data 
collection.  To date, 209 
practitioners from 74 
practices have received 
study recruitment materials.  
A total of 255 data 
collection forms for the full 
study have been submitted 
by 10 practices, with one 

practice completing 
enrollment. 

The Translating Violence 
Prevention Evidence Into 
Practice (TVPEP) pilot 
study, which is a study of 
evidence dissemination 
based on the findings of the 
recent PROS Safety Check 
study, has completed data 
collection.  This study was 
designed to test the 
feasibility of employing 
principles of systems-based 
practice change from a 
distance to promote the 
application of violence 
prevention evidence to 
clinical care. Of the 41 
practices recruited, five 
agreed to participate in five 
coaching calls.  The TVPEP 
research team has gleaned 
valuable information from 
this pilot effort, and has 
been coordinating with 
consultants from the 
Distributed Asthma 
Learning Initiative (DALI) 
project on the possibility of 
combining coaching calls 
with asynchronous 
approaches (e.g., brief web-
based didactic sessions) in a 
second pilot effort.  
Funding is being sought to 
move these efforts along. 

The network has 
successfully completed 
work on the development 
and fielding of a pilot 
survey in 14 pediatric 
practices, examining the 
patient safety culture in 
ambulatory practice.  The 
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WEB SURFERS -- TAKE NOTE! 

Please visit the recently updated Web site, located on 
the AAP Web page at www.aap.org/pros. 

There is a members only section of the PROS Web 
page.  To access it click on PROS Members Only 
Area and type in your last name and your PROS ID #  
or your AAP ID # . 

The members only section of the PROS Web page 
currently includes: 

1) An online PROS Directory 
2) Coordinator, co-coordinator, and steering 

committee contact information 
3) The latest in PROS research findings 
4) An informational PROS slide presentation that 

can be downloaded for your use. 

Is there anything else you’d like to see in the PROS 
Members Only Area?  We’d enjoy hearing your 
comments! 

work was done in 
conjunction with a larger 
effort fielded by Westat (a 
for-profit group) and the 
Agency for Healthcare 
Research and Quality 
(AHRQ).  The network’s 
collaboration will allow the 
final survey tool to better 
represent pediatric 
concerns, will allow us to 
analyze data from our own 
practices, and to have 
access to the final survey 
tool, which we plan to use 
as an outcome measure in a 
future study to test 
interventions to improve 
pediatric patient safety.  
Thanks to all our high-
performing practices for 
getting this done in quality 
fashion and in RECORD 
time! 

Data 
analysis/dissemination 

Current Activities: 

We continue to actively 
work on dissemination of 
findings from the Safety 
Check study (a test of 
an office-based 
violence prevention 
intervention) and 
Child Abuse 
Recognition 
Experience Study (CARES) 
project (examining the 
management of children with 
injuries suspicious for 
abuse). 

Overall, six articles from the 
Safety Check study have 

been published. The most 
recent additions to this list 
over the past year include a 
January 2008 article in the 
Maternal and Child Health 
Journal on the impact of 
pediatricians’ self-efficacy 
and confidence in violence-

prevention 
counseling, as well as 
a January 2007 article 
in Clinical Pediatrics 
on determinants of 
parental discipline 

practices and a June 2007 
Pediatrics article on firearm 
ownership and storage 
patterns among families with 
children presenting for well-
child care.  Another 
manuscript, describing the 
main study results 

(effectiveness of an office-
based violence prevention 
intervention on patient 
families’ behaviors), was 
recently accepted at 
Pediatrics.    An abstract 
describing the degree to 
which initial parent interest 
in changing violence 
prevention-related behavior 
was associated with 
subsequent change was 
accepted as a platform 
presentation to the 2008 PAS 
meetings.  Preliminary 
analyses suggest that at least 
two aspects of the 
intervention – screening 
questionnaire and the 
provision of gun locks 
through pediatricians’ offices 
– result in positive outcomes 
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Upcoming Events 
May 3-6, 2008 
Honolulu, HI 
Pediatric Academic 
Societies’ Annual Meeting 

October 10-12, 2008 
Boston MA 
PROS Steering Committee 
and Coordinator Research 
Program 

(specifically, reduced media 
exposure and safer gun 
storage).  Analysis also 
continues for other aspects of 
the intervention. 

The two primary study 
manuscripts for the CARES 
project have now received 
word of final acceptance for 
publication in the print 
edition of Pediatrics.  The 
results (which have been 
scrutinized and rechecked 
over many months) have 
remained the same and 
indicate pediatrician 
underreporting of children 
with injuries suspicious for 
abuse.  Decisions about 
reporting to CPS appear to 
be associated with child and 
family characteristics, injury 
circumstances and history, 
knowledge of and 
experiences with the family, 
consultation with others, and 
past experiences with CPS.  
Upon developing the initial 
findings, the study team, 
with the support of former 
AAP President Carol 
Berkowitz, MD identified a 
need for a conference to 
begin to address issues that 
the CARES project 
identified.  The meeting, the 
Child Abuse Recognition, 
Research, and Education 
Translation Conference - 
was organized by the AAP 
and was held in San Diego in 
January of 2007 and 
included participants 
reflecting a variety of 
stakeholders (eg, the legal 
profession, social work, 

medicine, public policy).  
Key themes included 
emphasis on the need for 
education, as well as 
recognition of the problem as 
systemic.  Papers from the 
conference are being 
finalized and are planned for 
a supplement to Pediatrics 
later this year.  An internal 
AAP group is planning for 
the timed roll-out of findings 
from both the study and the 
conference, along with 
commentaries from the AAP 
leadership addressing the 
issue. 

A manuscript describing the 
results of the inter-rater 
reliability phase of the 
SSCIB project has been 
drafted and is being routed 
through the network review 
process. 

Findings for the Translating 
Immunization Research Into 
Practice (TIRIP) study 
(which assessed the 
feasibility of a distance-
based QI model and 
compared its effectiveness to 
the paper-based traditional 
education model in 
improving practice 
immunization rates, 
behaviors, and attitudes) 
were published in the 
January 2008 issue of 
Clinical Pediatrics.   

The Secondary Sexual 
Characteristics in Boys 

(SSCIB) study team 
submitted an abstract for the 
2008 PAS meetings, which 
has just been accepted as a 
platform presentation.  The 
abstract examined the 
prevalence of psychotropic 
medication prescription in 
school-age boys presenting 
for a well-child check. 

 

Three manuscripts from the 
Life Around Newborn 
Discharge (LAND) study 
have been published.  The 
most recent manuscript, 
describing methodological 
barriers and evaluating the 
effectiveness of selected 
recruitment and 
methodological strategies 
implemented in allowing 
LAND to meet its ambitious 
recruitment goals, was 
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recently published in the 
January 2008 issue of 
Paediatric and Perinatal 
Epidemiology.  A fourth 
manuscript from the study, 
describing results of the 
second primary aim, has 
been drafted. 

A secondary manuscript has 
also been developed by the 
Febrile Infant Study (FIS) 
team.  The manuscript 
describing the management 
and outcome of febrile 
infants with clinically 
diagnosed bronchiolitis was 
recently accepted, pending 
revision, for publication in 
Pediatrics.  An abstract 
describing these results was 
accepted for presentation at 
the 2008 PAS meetings at 
the Academic Pediatrics 
Association presidential 
plenary session! 

An abstract from the CEASE 
pilot study, an analysis of 
beliefs held by parents about 
their children and 
themselves, and the 
association between those 
beliefs and parental 
readiness to quit, has been 
accepted for presentation at 
the 2008 PAS meetings. 

Another major project about 
to be launched is entitled 

Brief Motivational 
Interviewing to Reduce Body 
Mass Index (BMI2).  This 
effort, funded by the 
National Heart, Lung, And 
Blood Institute, will be a 
three-armed trial to assess 
the effectiveness of brief 
motivational interviewing in 
the management of 
overweight children. 

As part of the Increasing 
Pediatric Clinical Research 
Capacity project (a relatively 
new project that involves our 
identifying ways that PROS 
and the AAP can assist in 
enhancing the pediatric 
clinical research 
infrastructure), two abstracts 
were accepted for 
presentation at the 2008 PAS 
meetings, one describing 
practitioners’ interest in 
participating in office–based 
clinical trials, and a second 
describing expert views on 
pediatric research capacity in 
the area of drug trials.  The 
latter abstract was accepted 
for platform presentation. 

Analyses continue for the 
Reducing Immunization 
Disparities Study (RIDS).  A 
future hard-copy article in 
Clinical Pediatrics 
(published online in 

December of 2007) discusses 
the merits of various 
methodologies for measuring 
immunization rates in the 
office setting, based on 
results from RIDS. 

One project of the recent 
past has also yielded articles 
over the past year.  An 
article discussing findings of 
the Healthy Lifestyle Study 
pilot appeared in the 
September 2007 issue of 
Archives of Pediatrics and 
Adolescent Medicine. 

A campaign to increase the 
number of PROS articles in 
AAP chapter newsletters 
continues, under the 
direction of staff and 
Oklahoma Chapter 
Coordinator J.W. Hendricks, 
MD.  The campaign has been 
very successful.  Previous 
submissions have averaged 
10 per year.  Over the past 
year, 60 such articles have 
been published! 

PROJECTS IN THE 
PIPELINE 

Work continues on initial 
development of projects on a 
teen-driving-contract 
intervention study, done in 
collaboration with the AAP 
Division of Safety and 
Health Promotion and 
Committee on Injury, 
Violence, and Poison 
Prevention (COIVPP), along 
with principal investigator 
Jean T. Shope, PhD of the 
University of Michigan.  An 
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October 15th R21 
exploratory/development 
grant was submitted to NIH.  
We are exploring the 
possibility of other funding 
through AAP Development.  
A project to improve the 
prescription of controller 
medications in childhood 
asthma via distance learning 
– a study entitled Distributed 
Asthma Learning Initiative 
or DALI, has been pilot-
tested outside of PROS and 
results will be used to submit 
an R01 project grant to NIH 
in the spring.  Nascent 
developmental work 
continues on potential 
projects addressing oral 
health and mental health.  
With respect to oral health, a 
program of research to 
enhance provider knowledge 
of early childhood caries, 
translate that knowledge into 
practice change, and improve 
outcomes is being develop-
ed.  Regarding mental health, 
a program of research is 
being considered to examine 
a provider-driven approach 
to screening, treatment, and 
referral of children with 
psychosocial problems, 
using “common factors” set 
of generic practitioner 
mental-health skills.  Finally, 
the network continues to 
seek opportunities to fund a 
project to assess the 
effectiveness of an office-
screener-based, telephone-
administered parenting 
program, which has gone 
through three unsuccessful, 

though highly scored 
applications. 

From The Steering 
Committee Chair 
By Stephen Pearson, MD 

Greetings, Friends and 
Colleagues, 

Having lived in an 
agricultural area for a 
number of years, I continue 
to be impressed by the 
seasonal changes and their 
impact on those around us.  
While we in medicine strive 
for diagnostic certainty and 
predictable outcomes, the 
only certainty for the farmer 
is uncertainty.  I learned this 
year that when the fruit trees 
come out of dormancy, the 
ambient temperatures will 
predict one of two paths for 
the orchards.  If the spring 
temperatures are cool and a 
little stressful for the trees, 
the response is vigorous 
budding and flowering, 
leading to a robust harvest.  
However, should the 
temperatures be unusually 
warm, more leaves are 
produced at the expense of 
flowering.  Last spring 
(2007) was particularly 
warm on our hill, thus we 
had lush foliage but few 
fruits.  In fact, the cherries 
were so thin that the 
commercial harvest was not 
economically viable; but we, 
the neighbors, gained a 
year’s worth of frozen 
cherries. 

It has been a relatively cool 
time period for PROS, in 
terms of new and /or funded 
studies.  Manuscript 
publications and posters at 
the PAS meeting have been 
gratifying, but it has been 
some time since a new study 
has been fielded.  However, 
as in the orchard, this cool 
period heralded a robust time 
of productivity. 

Due to the patience and 
persistence of principal 
investigators, the creative 
grantsmanship of PROS 
Central, and a snowball (ask 
Mort), three major studies 
have been funded--BMI², an 
obesity prevention effort; 
Secondary Sexual 
Characteristics in Boys (the 
orchidometer beads are 
washable); and CEASE, a 
study to reduce exposure to 
secondhand smoke.  The 
importance of these studies 
is obvious, and it is truly 
exciting that PROS will now 
be actively engaged in 
providing evidence-based 
data. 

A number of new study 
proposals winding their way 
through the PROS process.  I 
encourage PROS 
practitioners, to stop read 
through the entire PROS 
Network News to get a taste 
of the PROS process.  I think 
you will find it as 
compelling as a sweet 
cherry. 
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WELCOME!!! 

We'd like to extend a very 
warm welcome to the 
coordinators and co-
coordinators who have joined 
PROS since the time of the 
last newsletter. 

CHAPTER 
COORDINATORS 

George Phillips, MD; Iowa 
City, IA 

Shelley Martin, MD; Baton 
Rouge, LA 

Silvia Operti-Considine, 
MD; Farmington, MI 

Pepper Henyon, MD; 
Bozeman, MT 

Amy Garrett Ryan, MD: 
Charlotte, NC 

Chandler Todd, MD; 
Albuquerque, NM 

Ryan Wilcox, American 
Fork UT 

Jessie Shields, MD; 
Huntington, WV 

CO-CHAPTER 
COORDINATORS 

Deborah Radecki, 
Indianapolis, IN 

Joseph Wiley, MD; 
Baltimore, MD 

Susan Daniels, MD; 
Bozeman, MT 

Herbert Clegg, MD; 
Charlotte, NC 

Lynne Uhring, MD; 
Albuquerque, NM 

William Hoeger, MD; 
Rochester, NY 

PRACTITIONERS 

We extend special greetings 
to the many practitioners 

who have recently joined the 
PROS network or relocated 
to another state!  They are: 

George Brown, MD; Juncan, AK 
Joseph Jolly, MD; Alabaster, AL 
Kami Sester, MD; Alabaster, AL 
Rachel Boykan, MD; Jonesboro, AR 
Bryan Harvey, MD; Jonesboro, AR 
Jeremy Shapiro, MD, MPH; Encino, CA 
Sujata Tipnis, MD; Fremont, CA 
Robert Warner, MD; La Jolla, CA 
Neel Patel, MD; Redwood City, CA 
Tannaz Hild, MD; Riverside, CA 
Shelley Yamanto, MD; Salinas, CA 
Rekha Manghnani, MD; San Jose, CA 
Peter Dawson, MD, MPH; Boulder, CO 
David Hoover, MD; Colorado Springs, 

CO 
Rebecca Lusk, CPNP; Commerce City, 

CO 
Joan Neff, PNP; Commerce City, CO 
Christopher Drysdale, MD; Fort 

Collins, CO 
Andrea Nederveld, MD; Grand 

Junction, CO 
Sharin Berger, PA-C; Thornton, CO 
Sonja O'Leary, MD; Thornton, CO 
Gita Sikand, MD; Thornton, CO 
Hal Stein, MD; Thornton, CO 
Allison Buonocore, MD; Newark, DE 
Luis Ghiglino, MD; Milton, FL 
Aneesa Ahmad, MD; Orlando, FL 
Sadiq Mandani, MD; Orlando, FL 
Tina Carroll-Scott, MD; South Miami, 

FL 
David Levine, MD; Atlanta, GA 
Mark Coker, MD; Griftin, GA 
Khawaja Mahmood, MD; Jasper, GA 
Kasey Berman, MD; Savannah, GA 
Christel Biltoft, MD; Stone Mountain, 

GA 
Joseph-Gary Dela Cruz, MD; 

Honolulu, HI 
Todd Ochs, MD; Chicago, IL 
Leela Selvam, MD; Chicago, IL 
Efrain Flores, MD; Joliet, IL 
Chirine Abou Turk, MD; New Iberia, 

LA 
Jil Brown, MD; New Iberia, LA 
Henry Eikel, MD; New Iberia, LA 
Eric Sleeper, MD; Beverly, MA 
Deborah James, MD; Cambridge, MA 
David Norton, MD; Holyoke, MA 
Kirti Nagpal, MD; Ware, MA 
Eileen Aubuchon, RN, MSN, PNP; 

Webster, MA 
Deborah Rana, MSc, MD; Webster, 

MA 
Sheryl Levy, MD; Worcester, MA 
Indrani Malkani, MD; Worcester, MA 

Suzanne McLaughlin, MD; Worcester, 
MA 

Linda Sagor, MD, MPH; Worcester, 
MA 

Kathleen Walsh, MD, MSc; Worcester, 
MA 

Lynda Young, MD; Worcester, MA 
Todd Lesser, RN, PNP; Kittery, ME 
Andrea Westinghouse, MD; Kittery, 

ME 
Diane Torrey, CPNP; Bay City, MI 
William Stratbucker, MD, MS; Grand 

Rapids, MI 
Azadeh Khaghany, MD; Novi, MI 
Brian Engel, MD; Warren, MI 
Jeannette Marchand-Mateyak, MD; 

Warren, MI 
Margaret McKeough, DO; West 

Bloomfield, MI 
Susan Daniels, MD; Bozeman, MT 
Juliet Hansen, MD; Bozeman, MT 
Pepper Henyon, MD; Bozeman, MT 
Sheila Idzerda, MD; Bozeman, MT 
Charleen McInnis, MD; Bozeman, MT 
Adrienne Classen, MD; Elkin, NC 
Teague Horton, MD; Goldsboro, NC 
Michael Artman, MD; Raleigh, NC 
Christopher Barry, PA-C; Raleigh, NC 
Juliana Clark, MD; Raleigh, NC 
Melissa Clepper-Faith, MD; Raleigh, 

NC 
Bridget Degele, MD; Raleigh, NC 
Melissa Dolan, CPNP; Raleigh, NC 
R Frerichs, MD; Raleigh, NC 
Mary Helton, MD; Raleigh, NC 
Victoria Herriott, MD; Raleigh, NC 
Robert Jeffers, MD; Raleigh, NC 
T  Christine Lehrich, MD; Raleigh, NC 
Joseph Loibissio, MD; Raleigh, NC 
Katherine MacDonald, MD; Raleigh, 

NC 
Larry Mann, MD; Raleigh, NC 
Harold Overcash, MD; Raleigh, NC 
Kelly Werner, CPNP; Raleigh, NC 
Jennifer Knudsen, LPN; Williston, ND 
Bert Leper, PA; Williston, ND 
Kim Pocukes, LPN; Williston, ND 
Nancy Knowles, MD; La Vista, NE 
Katherine Anglim, MD; Omaha, NE 
Cicero Calderon, MD; Omaha, NE 
Mary Lou Flearl, MD; Omaha, NE 
Dawn Gary, MD; Omaha, NE 
Francis Harrison, MD; Omaha, NE 
David Kaufman, MD; Omaha, NE 
Nancy Knowles, MD; Omaha, NE 
Jillyn Kratochvil, MD; Omaha, NE 
Kari Krenzer, MD; Omaha, NE 
Erin Loucks, MD; Omaha, NE 
Monique Macklem, MD; Omaha, NE 
Rachel McCann, MD; Omaha, NE 
Mary Jane Mikuls, MD; Omaha, NE 
Kody Moffatt, MD; Omaha, NE 
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Michael Moore, MD; Omaha, NE 
John Moore, MD, PhD; Omaha, NE 
Stephanie Neuhaus, MD; Omaha, NE 
Laura Nielsen, MD; Omaha, NE 
Chandrika Rizal, MD; Omaha, NE 
Steven Sindelar, MD; Omaha, NE 
Jennifer Smith, MD; Omaha, NE 
Patrick Specht, MD; Omaha, NE 
Lars Vanderbur, MD; Omaha, NE 
Elizabeth Walenz, MD; Omaha, NE 
Michael Wilczewski, MD; Omaha, NE 
Robert Woodford, MD; Omaha, NE 
Anthony Yaghmour, MD; Omaha, NE 
Sheilah Snyder, MD; Plattsmouth, NE 
Kathleen Fisher, MD; Keene, NH 
Jessica Payton, MD; Keene, NH 
Penny Brandt, DO; Albuquerque, NM 
Victor Strasburger, MD; Albuquerque, 

NM 
Chandler Todd, MD; Albuquerque, 

NM 
Julissa Baez, MD; Bronx, NY 
Shafiqunnessa Choudhury, MD; Bronx, 

NY 
Ponchai Kemawikasit, MD; Bronx, NY 
Aliya Khan, MD; Bronx, NY 
Lucila Moreira, DO; Bronx, NY 
Tatiana Pavlova Greenfield, MD, PhD; 

Bronx, NY 
Antonio Pierre, MD; Bronx, NY 
Paulo Pina, MD; Bronx, NY 
Sri Devi Pinnamaneni, MD; Bronx, NY 
Katherine Szema, MD; Bronx, NY 
Stephen Ajl, MD; Brooklyn, NY 
Leslie Hayes, MD; Brooklyn, NY 
Cynthia Katz, MD; Brooklyn, NY 

Vipul Kothari, MD; Brooklyn, NY 
Madhu Voddi, MD; Brooklyn, NY 
Sheeba Johnson, MD; Mineola, NY 
Regina Olasin, DO; Monticello, NY 
Mason Gomberg, MD; White Plains, NY 
Monica Meyer, MD; Woodstock, NY 
Joan Zuber, LPN; Bryan, OH 
Elizabeth Crickard, DO; Dublin, OH 
Kimberly Eilerman, DO; Dublin, OH 
Maureen Kollar, DO; Dublin, OH 
Stacy Morran, MD; Dublin, OH 
Andrea Frueh, MD; Zanesville, OH 
Rajiv Gupta, MD; Zanesville, OH 
Dorothy Cockburn, CPNP; Okmulgee, 

OK 
Noel Gattenby, DO; Okmulgee, OK 
Edward Osborn, MD; Okmulgee, OK 
Naila Paul, MD; Okmulgee, OK 
Candace Joiner, CPNP, ARNP; Tulsa, 

OK 
Ranjit Baboolal, MD; Etobicoke, ON 
Tahir Hameed, MD, FRCPC; Ottawa, 

ON 
Aftab Shariff, MBBS, FRCP(C); 

Ottawa, ON 
Sharlene Matthieu, MD; Portland, OR 
Sandra-Lee Sequeira, MD; Portland, 

OR 
Kamela Stilwell, MD; Portland, OR 
Marie Lena, MD; Carbondale, PA 
Ayesha Shaikh, MD, MBBS; 

Tobyhanna, PA 
Youssef Khabbaze, MD; Joliette, PQ 
Nicole George, MD; Aiken, SC 
Timothy Kinsey, MD; Aiken, SC 
Helen Bertrand, MD; Charleston, SC 

Lisa Crane, ; Clemson, SC 
Debby Hennesy, RN; Clemson, SC 
Argiri Brook, MD; Columbia, SC 
Joseph Delaney, MD; Columbia, SC 
Lucretia Carter, MD; Georgetown, SC 
Melanie Whitman, DO; Georgetown, SC 
Patti Thompson, ; Crossville, TN 
Jennifer Mink, MD; Memphis, TN 
Carl Tapia, MD; Houston, TX 
J Stephen Robinson, MD, Phd; 

Montgomery, TX 
Glen Medellin, MD; San Antonio, TX 
Todd Chidester, FNP; American Fork, UT 
Marsena Conner, MD; American Fork, 

UT 
Scott Mumford, MD; American Fork, UT 
Tiffany Glasgow, MD; Sandy, UT 
David Holzsager, MD; Hampton, VA 
Stacy Ostapko, MD; Hampton, VA 
Barbara Kahler, MD; Kilmarnock, VA 
Cassell Jordan, MD; Newport News, VA 
Patrice Pennyfeather, CPNP; Newport 

News, VA 
Alan Rashid, MD; Newport News, VA 
Jerry Larrabee, MD; Burlington, VT 
Morris Earle, MD, MPH; Middlebury, 

VT 
Dedra Flynn, MD; Middlebury, VT 
Breena Holmes, MD; Middlebury, VT 
Lynn Luginbuhl, MD, MS; 

Middlebury, VT 
Kristen Calcagni, MD; St Albans, VT 
Darcy Fechner, MD; Germantown, WI 
Dirk Steinert, MD; Germantown, WI 
Jessie Shields, MD; Huntington, WV 
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PROS Staff 
Richard C. “Mort” Wasserman, MD, MPH, Director rcwasserman@aap.net 
Eric J. Slora, PhD, AAP Division Director eslora@aap.org 
Stacia Finch, MA, Senior Research Associate sfinch@aap.org 
Alison Bocian, MS, Senior Research Associate abocian@aap.org 
Jennifer Steffes, MSW, Research Associate jsteffes@aap.org 
Donna Harris, MA, Research Assistant dlharris@aap.org 
Victoria Weiley, MIS, Research Database Analyst vweiley@aap.org 
Norma De Santiago, PROS Assistant ndesantiago@aap.org 
 
The Network News is a newsletter produced annually by the Pediatric Research in Office Settings (PROS) network.  We 
welcome comments on the newsletter or any other PROS activities.  Please feel free to write with suggestions or comments 
to: PROS, American Academy of Pediatrics, 141 Northwest Point Boulevard, Elk Grove Village, IL 60007-1098, or call 
PROS Assistant Norma De Santiago at 800/433-9016, extension 7623. 
 
Core support for the PROS network is provided by grants from the Health Resources and Services Administration 
Maternal and Child Health Bureau (HRSA MCHB) and the Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality (AHRQ). 
 
Statements and opinions expressed in this publication are those of the authors 
and not necessarily those of the American Academy of Pediatrics. 
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